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Principal’s Report from Mr Coffey 

2021 Calendar 
May 
Week 3 
Fr 7                      Yr 7/8 Kryal Castle Trip returns 
 
 
Week 4        
Mon 10           Little Desert X Country 
 
            School Council meeting 
            @ 7.30am 
 
Fri 14            Do it for Dolly Day  
 

 
Week 5  
Tue 18  MARC Van 
 
Wed 19 to Fri 21 Outdoor Ed camp 

 
 

Important Meetings 

The next School Council Meeting will be  
Monday 10th of May at 7:30pm and the     

Parents & Friends Meeting will be on 
Wednesday 16th  June @ 10am. 

Bread  
& 

Butter 
Making 

 

 

Medieval  

Dancing 

Our Pope & Royal Family 

Year 7 & 8 are enjoying their camp at Kryal Castle  
 and visiting other places in Ballarat.  

They have stepped back in time and experienced 
many activities from the Medieval era. 

A full report will follow in the Newsletter next week. 

Kryal Castle Adventures 

NAPLAN 
Week 4 
Tue 11                      Writing  Yrs 3 & 5 
Thu 13                       Reading Yrs 3 & 5  
           Writing  Yrs 7 & 9 
 
Fri 14           Language conventions 
           Yr 3 & 5 
           Reading Yrs 7 & 9 
Week 5 
Mon 17          Numeracy Yrs 3 & 5, 
           Language conventions 

           Yrs 7 & 9 
Wed 18                 Numeracy Yrs 7 & 9  



 

 

 

      

Reading achievements to the end of 
Week 2 

50 nights reading 

Year 1/2   Murphy, Koby 

Year 3/4  Clancy, Edison 

 

 

Hugo receiving student of the week 
for his efforts at the Cluster Cross 

Country 
 (showing social intelligence        

and supporting Mitch                    
during his 5km run) 

Kolby & Koby for learning their 100 MultiLIT sight words 

MultiLit 

Student of the week 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

STUDENT VOICE, AGENCY & 

LEADERSHIP  

(SVAL) 
This will be a regular column in the newsletter 

that will provide information on upcoming 

meetings and activities that are student led. 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

JR FUNDRAISING NEWS 

DO IT FOR DOLLY DAY 

FRIDAY 14th MAY 

WEAR BLUE 

Do It For Dolly Day is about bringing the           

community together to celebrate kindness and 

unite in taking a stand against bullying. 

 

 

                                                  

SRC 
Senior SRC met  

and agreed to 

fund a beanie  

for each student 

at the school 

UPCOMING MEETINGS 

SRC: 

JR SRC: 

STUDENT FORUM: 11th MAY 

JR FUNDRAISING: 

75 nights reading 

Prep  Hayden 



 A day in the life of the Cluster Cross Country 



 

Southern Mallee Lakes Cluster Cross Country at Rainbow 
Last Friday 30th April, in very warm conditions, the Southern Mallee Lakes Cluster Cross Country was held.       
A huge thank you to everyone  (staff, parents & students) who was involved in the organising/running of the 
event. Our students’ behaviour was excellent and their efforts and sportsmanship outstanding. It was also 
lovely to see friendships continue to develop between students from different schools.  
An extra loud “shout out” to Hugo Gould for supporting Mitch Ey by accompanying him on part of his 5km 
run. 
Several students have qualified to run at the Little Desert Cross Country next Monday 10th May and we wish 
them all the best. 
All students showed lots of grit and determination to finish their races with notable results as follows. 
 
Results 
5/6 year old boys   2nd Tanner Bigham   3rd Nate Clugston 
7 year old girls             3rd Hendrix Clugston 
8 year old girls   3rd Kayla Brown 
8 year old boys   1st Harry Fisher 
9 year old boys   2nd Hugo Gould   3rd Callum Fuller 
9 year old girls   2nd Inara Petschel   5th Felicity Keller 
10 year old girls   1st Taylor Fisher   5th Ruby Tregenza 
10 year old boys   4th James Fuller   5th William Boyle 
11 year old girls             1st Amaya Eckermann  2nd Addison Fisher 
11 year old boys   1st Kane Bastin   2nd Caleb Heinrich 
12 year old girls            3rd  Maggie Fisher 

Please remember 
 to wear  

something Blue 



Great Victorian Bike Ride from Tessa Leach 

Hello everyone, 
Here is this week’s skill session, this is the last skill session in the GVBR booklet. If you would like another copy of 
any of the skill sessions or have an idea of your own feel free to talk to me! Anyways, I hope you enjoy this week’s 
session, it will help you with riding in and out of the seat while changing gears and turning. 
 
What you will need: 
 Cones or objects to mark distances on the ground 
 Quiet street or open area (grass is fine too) 

 
What you will do: 
 Mark out a start line, then go forwards for a couple of meters, mark another place, forwards a couple  

    meters then place another cone. 
 Move to the side and place another cone then go back and mark out another line with cones parallel to the  

    previous ones, mark out a finish line at the end 
 
*I know it’s a bit complex but bear with me* 
 

 At the start ride towards the first marker, when you pass it change down a gear and pedal to the next cone 
 Alternate in and out of the seat from the two turning cones as you turn 
 On the way out of the turn change back up a gear at the marker and pedal to the finish line 

 
If this is too easy: 
 Weave in and out of the gear changing cones 

 Set up the course as a figure 8 

 Find a hilly road or maybe some grass 

    Sorry, there is no option for if this is too difficult, just keep practicing!! 

If you are interesting in doing the bike ride at the end of this year fill out this form and hand it into either Mrs 

Petschel or Tessa.  Thank you. 

----------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------- --------- 

Great Victorian Bike Ride expression of interest form: 

Name: ____________________________________________________ 

Year Level: ___________ 

I do/do not own a road bike or hybrid bike. 

Student Signature_______________________________________ 

Parent/Guardian Signature________________________________ 

Thank You  

Millie Ough would like to sincerely like to thank  
everybody at Rainbow P-12 for their very thoughtful video message. 

She says that it meant the world to her and that she loves all  
the kids and staff at our school. 



 

 

 

Term 2 
 
May 
Wed 5 C. Cocks 
Fri 7  J. Fuller/P. Fisher 
 
Mon 10 G. O’Halloran 
Wed 12 N. Leach 
Fri 14  K. Weir/ C. Fisher 
 
Mon 17 R. Bastin 
Wed 19 M. Heinrich 
Fri 21  S. Cocks/ T. Tregenza 
 
Mon 24 Sharon Smith 
Wed 26 K. Preston 
Fri 28  M. Zadow 
 
Mon 31  Renee Clugston 
 
June 
Wed 2 B. Eckermann 
Fri 4  Samantha Smith 
 
Mon 7 A. Riordan 
Wed 9 A. Ey 
Fri 11  T. Bigham/ A. Roberts 
 
Mon 14 Queen’s Birthday -  no school 
Wed 16 D. Camilleri 
Fri 18  S. Clark/ F. Czuczman 
 
 
Mon 21 C. Stasinowsky 
Wed 23 E. Staples 
Fri 25  C. Saul/ S. Millward-Coyne 
 
 

Canteen Emergency Workers 

Tammy Bigham (M, W, F)   0427820684 
Samantha Smith (M,W,F)  0431152327 
Debbie Lowe (M,F only)  0488115973 
Lauren Heinrich (W only)  0459363319 
Kim Kajewski (Fridays only)  0448352251 

  
If you require an emergency worker contact one of the 
above listed people or arrange a swap with a parent on the 
canteen roster.  

$20 payment to emergency worker. 

Please contact the above emergency workers if you are un-
able to do your canteen duty. 

Canteen Roster 

 

Shake Rattle & READ 

Term 2 

SRR -  9.30am at Rainbow P-12 College Library  

PLAYGROUP -  9.30-11.30am at Kinder  

  May 10th   Playgroup   

May 17th    Shake, Rattle & Read  

May 24th   Playgroup 

May 31st   Shake, Rattle & Read 

June 7th   Playgroup 

June 14th   Public Holiday 

June 21st   Playgroup   

    

 

                   

For Sale 

One new Albacutya Sports Top  
Size Mens XL - $36.50 
Second hand uniform 

Bannerman jacket size 10  - $20  
 Polos 1 x XL, 2 x L, 2 x size 12 - $15 each 

          Navy check dress 1 x size 12 -$15 
 

Please contact the office if you wish to                        
purchase any of this uniform. 



 

Students and parents 

are most welcome to 

attend these meetings 

 

 


